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Abbots Ripton School 2018-19 

Sports Review of the Year 
Welcome to the first annual review for PE and sport at Abbots Ripton!  

Competitions 

Thank you to all of our pupils who volunteered and competed last year.                

We entered teams from Year 1 to 6 in the St Ives football festival which was a 

fantastic and fun event. We look forward to entering more competitions this year 

but for now we will leave you with the highlights:                                     

Year 3-4 Tennis Tournament—3rd place   

Year 3 Football—3rd place 

Year 4 Football—2nd place 

Year 1 Football—1st place    

Congratulations to the whole team for bringing back our first trophy. 

The Golden Mile 

Last year we introduced the Golden Mile, with many of our pupils choosing to run laps of our  

playground or field. The pupils have had help to count and collate these laps and convert them into 

miles. Earlier in the year we had 3 of our older children hit the key milestone by completing 10 

kilometres. 

Sports Day 

Thank you to parents and carers for a fantastic crowd of supporters who made the day so special. 

Congratulations to Team France for winning Sports Day 2018-19. 

Sporting achievements outside of school 

We know that we have children in school who take part in sports outside of school and we would 
love to celebrate them in school.  Please feel free to send in trophies, awards, certificates, badges 
etc.  If you could email a brief description and a photo to the office that would be great too. 
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Abbots Ripton School 2018-19 

Sports Review of the Year 
Visiting Coaches 

Last year were delighted to welcome Damianne Redpath, the ‘Chance to Shine’ & ‘Cricket 

Education Administration Manager’ who led the whole school in taster cricket sessions and 

delivered an inspiring assembly on this years Cricket World Cup. 

A massive thank you also to professional golfer Matt Leach, from St Ives Golf Club. Matt joined us in 

the summer term to deliver a 5  week block of golf skills and tuition, provided free of charge for all of 

our Key Stage 2 pupils.                                                                                    

Sports Organising Crew 

Many thanks went to our newly formed Sports Organising Crew — Georgie-

Mae, Sophie L, Claire L, Rachel, Jess R and Robyn T. They were  instrumental in 

auditing, ordering and organising sports equipment to make lunchtimes for all of our pupils more 

active and exciting.  

WANTED!  We are looking for fresh volunteers for this year’s Sports Organising Crew. Please  see the 

accompanying flier. 

Lunchtimes and Equipment Just a snapshot of some of our new equipment in use 

 

                 

 

 

Many thanks for your continued support 

Mrs Charlotte MacLeod  Lead for PE and Sport 

If you feel able to volunteer to help out with any school sporting events please do let me know and 
we will add you to our list of helpers.  We would particularly like to hear from you if you have any 
experience of teaching yoga, pilates or of refereeing!   


